Patrick Henry Athletic Boosters 
Meeting Minutes
January 11, 2016

Attendance:
Officers and Representatives:					
Duke Baldridge, President					Laura Whitlow, Swimming
Julie Wheeler, Secretary and Girls Tennis			Patty Sheedy, Athletic Director and Volleyball
Lori Privott, Treasurer 					Laura Stockstill, Boys Basketball/Community 
Troy Rech, Communications				Donna Mollica, Boys LAX
Stacey Ripple, Volunteers and Softball			Susan Mini, Football		
Sandra Kuehn, Concessions				Stu Snyder, Girls Soccer
Jenny John, PTSA Liaison

Coaches:			
Paul Kelly, Girls Tennis					Charlie Kuehn, Baseball
Jesse Truex, GLAX

The meeting was called to order by Duke Baldridge at 6:32 p.m.

Treasurer Lori Privott distributed team balance reports as of January 11, 2016.		
· Membership income is down $14,000.00.  Ms. Privott is trying to reach Ms. Hutchinson to discuss the shortage.  It appears is may be due to much lower Golden and Purple Patriot supporters.  
· Sign revenue is down $3,000.00. 
· Net Concessions income is down almost $5,000.
· Fall concessions allocations have not been recorded in the team accounts but will be $247 per point.
· We have a year to date loss of $9,400.

Please email Ms. Privott with any questions on the team balance reports.
 
Julie Wheeler presented the minutes and they were unanimously approved as written.

Patti Sheedy, Athletic Director, reported on the winter sports. All sports are going well.  Wrestling won a tournament.  Two parents from other teams who attended the tournament took the time to contact Ms. Sheedy to tell her how polite and well mannered the team members were and that they represented PH well. Swimming has a very strong team and will host regionals at the Christiansburg Aquatic Center. The girls won the Timesland meet and the boys finished fifth.  Track is doing well with the girls winning their last meet and the boys finishing third. The girls’ basketball team is much improved. The boys’ basketball team had a big win this past Saturday and is doing well.  

Allocations: Following are five allocation requests. All have been reviewed with Ms. Sheedy. 

1. Boys Lacrosse is requesting reimbursement for the purchase of arm guards and gloves.  The total expenditure is $5,363.28.  The recommendation is to split the expenditure equally between the Athletic Department, team balance and the General Fund.  Mr. Baldridge made a motion for the General Fund to pay $1,787.76 or one third of the expenditure. The motion passed unanimously.
2. Soccer plans to submit a request at the next meeting.
3. Softball is requesting the General Fund cover half the cost of bat bags.  The total cost is $874.25 which will be split between the team balance and the General Fund.  Mr. Baldridge made a motion for $437.13 to be paid from the General Fund.  The motion passed unanimously.
4. Boys and Girls Tennis are requesting assistance for the rental of indoor courts one afternoon a week for eight weeks for each team during the winter weather.  The cost is $60 a week for each team. The total expenditure for each team is $480 for a total of $960.    The recommendation is for the cost to be split three ways with the Athletic Department, each Team’s fund, and the general fund.  Mr. Baldridge made a motion to approve the expenditure of a total of $320 ($160 for each team) from the General Fund for one-third of the cost of indoor court rental.     The motion was unanimously approved.
5. Wrestling is requesting assistance from the Boosters to help cover expenditures which have already been made. The total expenditure is $2,740.76 for gear bags, shorts, hoodies, t-shirts and socks.  Mr. Baldridge made a motion for the General Fund pay one half of the expenditure or $1,370.  The motion passed unanimously.   The team balance is currently negative and the team has been working on fund raising.  The tournament they hosted at PH should provide some much needed funds for Wrestling but these funds will be in their PH A/C 342 which are discretionary funds each coach can use for team needs.  Hopefully, these funds will be used to fund some of the team’s camp costs or gear in the future.  

Stewart Barnes reported for Fundraising. Ms. Sheedy has obtained approval for an account to be set up on PH’s books to accept the Capital Campaign contributions.  This will be established as a 342 account and be specifically designated for capital expenditures.   Meetings are scheduled with four major donors in the near future.  The brochure needs to be updated with the information on where to send contributions and who the payee should be on the checks.  

Stacey Ripple reminded everyone that if a game is rescheduled for any reason, the team that is scheduled to cover concessions is responsible for the make-up date.  The spring concessions schedule will be available for sign-ups at the February meeting.  

Troy Rech reported that the current concession schedule is on the website.  He reiterated Ms. Sheedy’s comments that a meeting needs to occur to discuss how to eliminate the redundancy on the Boosters and PH Athletic websites.  Currently, it is frustrating to have conflicting information on the Boosters site and PH Athletic site.  The Boosters need to have a promotion to obtain email addresses to expand the Boosters reach.

New Business: Mr. Baldridge reported he has developed some interest for new candidates to join the Boosters Board.  He has a few “yes’s”, a few “no’s” and several thinking about it.  He also has others to contact.  He is requesting that everyone to share names of 7th thru 10th grade parents with him.  The PH Boosters needs future leadership.  Several Board members will be leaving the Board at the end of this year due to their children graduating.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Julie Wheeler, Secretary



